HISTORY ARTICULATION COMMITTEE

ANNUAL MEETING

NOTRE DAME UNIVERSITY

September 24, 1976

11:00 A.M.

MEMBERS PRESENT:

President: Bill Sloan - Selkirk

Secretary: Stan Scott - N.D.U.

Craig Andrews - Selkirk Alan Artibise - U. Victoria Bettina Bradbury - Capilano Helen Brown - Malaspina

Hugh Campbell - East Kootenay

Ernest Epp - N.D.U.

Jim Hendrickson - U. Victoria Clarence Karr - Malaspina Frank Leonard - New Caledonia Morag Maclachlan - Vancouver City

William Rodney - Royal Roads

Alan Scutt - Okanagan Peter Webber - Northwest Maurice Williams - N.D.U. Jim Wright - Cariboo

WELCOMES!

- Dr. Rowland Grant, President of Notre Dame University welcomed the History Articulation Committee.
- A welcome was extended to Mr. Campbell of East Kootenay College and Mr. Webber of Northwest College, representative of institutions sending delegates to the History Articulation Committee for the first time.

2. REPORT REGARDING THE POST-SECONDARY EDUCATION COORDINATING COMMITTEE:

A considerable discussion ensued relating to the activities of the Post-Secondary Coordinating Committee. Despite motions by the History Articulation Committee in 1975, information regarding minutes, proposals, and guidelines have not been received. In an attempt to remedy this situation, the following motion was proposed:

Andrews/Wright:

That Helen Brown be appointed permanent Executive Assistant of the History Articulation Committee with responsibilities of collecting and forwarding documents and correspondence.

Carried

Discussion continued regarding the Post-Secondary Coordinating Committee, centering on the British Columbia College - University Credit Transfer Guide of June 21, 1976 (circulated by Malaspina College and attached hereto) leading to the following motions:

Wright/Campbell:

That the History Articulation Committee approve in principle the College - University Credit Transfer Guide of June 21, 1976, which should lead to improved articulation between the post-secondary institutions of British Columbia.

Carried

Andrews/Karr:

That the History Articulation Committee finds sentence three of Guideline eight of the College - University Credit Transfer Guide of June 21, 1976 unacceptable, and therefore urges its deletion because of its discriminatory nature, and its contradiction of both the previous sentence and the spirit of the entire document.

Carried unanimously

Bradbury/Andrews:

That the History Articulation Committee urges the deletion of the phrase "and the names and qualifications of instructors" from sentence two of guideline one of the College - University Credit Transfer Guide of June 21, 1976.

Carried

3. CORRESPONDENCE:

- a. Letters of regret were received from Camosum College, Northern Lights College, and the University of British Columbia. Professor Margaret Pranq, expressed concern about the meeting and the September 15, 1976 circulation of the agenda.
- b. Douglas College telephoned regrets, noting that a present problem of financing between the Department of History and the Administration prohibited Douglas' attendance.

4. CURRICULUM CHANGES:

a. It was agreed that each institution would submit brief statements to the new secretary, (see below) Clarence Karr, for an addendum to these minutes.

5. TRANSFER PROBLEMS:

a. Much deliveration occurred regarding transfer, including both philosophical and specific problems. After much discussion, the new executive offered to sponsor meetings between the institutions in an attempt to resolve and clarify outstanding problems. It was suggested that group meetings with the concerned colleges and the University of British Columbia and Simon Fraser might be mutually arranged in late October, 1976.

6. SPRING MEETING:

The History Articulation agreed that a full articulation session be held in the Spring, with Dr. Ian McTaggart-Cowan of the Post-Secondary Coordinating Committee in attendance. The theme (if any) of the accompanying symposium was discussed, but the Committee agreed to leave such planning to the host institution. The following motion was then proposed:

Brown/Leonard:

That the Spring Articulation Meeting/Symposium of the History Articulation Committee be held at the University of British Columbia, on either March 11 or 18, 1977.

Carried Unanimously

FALL MEETING:

Artibise/Wright:

That the Fall, 1977 meeting of the History Articulation Committee be in Kamloops, on October 21, 1977 and be hosted by Cariboo College.

Carried Unanimously

8. ELECTION OF OFFICERS:

a. Nomination for President:

Andrews/Hendrickson Stan Scott

Acclaimed

b. Nomination for Secretary:

Wright/Brown

Clarence Karr

Acclaimed

9. VOTE OF THANKS:

A vote of thanks was extended to Notre Dame University as hosts.

The meeting adjourned at 4:05 p.m.

Stan Scott Secretary